
May 29, 2025 

Budget Committee Members, 

Hello.  My name is Kathy Payne and I’m here to remind you that, as I mentioned in my 
comments on May 15, Measures 5 and 50 had an enormous negative impact on the City of 
St. Helens, as did the closures of several major manufacturing businesses in town.  Our 
General Fund has taken a big hit, and as costs continue to rise, it will be harder and harder 
to balance our budget.  We need more action taken through economic development 
promotion to invite large industrial businesses to locate here in the city limits.  We have the 
land.  Our tax rate is extremely low at $1.90 and it’s going to take years to get any big 
business on the tax rolls with Enterprise Zone incentives, but we have to do it NOW.  We 
can’t aƯord to wait.  We must do what it takes to attract those businesses to develop here.  
We can’t sit idly by and expect them to knock on our door.  We need to invite them here. I 
know the City and CET are working on it, but I’d like to see more focus…urgent focus…on St. 
Helens. 

Next, I’d like to talk to you about our employees. We have approximately 75 hard working 
employees that chose a career in public service. This is not a profession for the faint of 
heart. Working for the government is challenging in so many ways but can also be very 
rewarding.  In my 40-year career as a public servant, I have had many highs and many lows.  
Working for the City for the past 24 years, I’ve seen many of those highs and lows. My 
greatest joy in these past 24 years is working with some of the best people I’ve ever known; 
intelligent, determined, people who care about our town and want the best for it.  We don’t 
deserve to have our salaries reduced by requiring furlough days, freezing merit increases, 
changing our PERS retirement benefit, or any other method by which employees’ pay would 
be negatively impacted.  I think foregoing a cost-of-living this coming fiscal year is 
acceptable but please carefully consider the impacts that inflation and increased tariƯs 
have on our employees and their families, and keep in mind that COLAs should be 
implemented in future fiscal years.   We want to help balance the budget and we are all 
willing to make cuts in each of our departments and divisions to get to a balanced budget. 

Now, as a citizen of St. Helens, I’d like to talk to you about the $10 Public Safety Fee.  I 
support an increase in this fee because we need the Police in our town.  We don’t want to 
end up in a situation where we are competing with other cities for services from the 
SheriƯ’s OƯice or any other department.  I support increasing the fee also so that we can 
build a better facility for our Police OƯicers and staƯ.  If you haven’t visited the current 
Station, I beg you to take the time to do that.  It’s disgraceful that we don’t have adequate 
facilities for our first responders.  I don’t want to see us lose any more oƯicers to other 
jurisdictions.  Let’s take care of our oƯicers!!! 



I recommend adding an additional $15 to the $10 Public Safety Fee making it $25 for 
FY25/26 and increasing it incrementally in future fiscal years until we have a 20% reserve in 
the General Fund.  I know this statement won’t be widely accepted, but I think that since 
the taxpayers are only paying $1.90 per $1,000 of assessed value, we need to increase the 
Public Safety Fee to take care of our Police Department since it is one of the biggest 
budgets in the General Fund and all citizens need their services.   

I understand the impact an increase has on some of our most vulnerable citizens who are 
on fixed incomes and those who live paycheck to paycheck.  It’s hard but we need to 
support public safety in our community just as much as we needed the jail levy to pass.  
We can’t go without police because it will lead to more crime and more criminally minded 
people moving here.  I don’t want that, and I don’t think our citizens want that either.   

I would like to recommend that the City start sending funds to Community Action Team to 
help keep the public assistance for City utilities program for low-income households 
operating for citizens inside the city limits of St. Helens and implement something like the 
CRPUD’s GLOW program to allow citizens to donate to the assistance fund. 

Please do not put the responsibility for balancing the budget on the employees!  And 
please consider the need to balance the budget with the safety and well-being of our 
employees and citizens of St. Helens. 

I appreciate you taking the time to listen to my thoughts on our budget situation.   

Kathy Payne 





From: Sarah Rychart
To: Jamie Edwards
Subject: [External] Regarding the budget & possible cuts to the library
Date: Thursday, May 15, 2025 7:29:27 PM

  Budget Committee members

  I want to express how much the library and its services mean to me. It's not just a place
where you can check out materials such as books and movies, it's also a place that offers
community. My children and I have greatly benefited from the programs and classes at the
library- such as the Summer Reading program, the library book club and Adults and Crafts, to
name a few. Since I am currently a stay at home parent, the classes and activities the library
provides allows me the opportunity to interact and connect with other members of this
community, something that would be difficult to do if I had to come up those activities on my
own. 
  The library is an important Third Space, where families with young children can attend
weekly Story times, people can access the internet if they don't have internet access in their
homes and use the Makerspace to work on projects involving sewing machines, 3D printers
and Cricuts, for example. People of all ages benefit from access to the library, whether it's
young children, teenagers, stay at home parents, people who work outside their homes and
retired people. The library also serves as a cooling center on those hottest of days during the
summer for many vulnerable people who don't have access to air conditioning, proper
ventilation or fans so they can stay safe and not succumb to heat stroke. Our community
benefits from having a fully functional library with services and activities that the public wants
and a robust library staff that can help patrons find the materials, resources and information
that they need. 

Sincerely,  

Sarah Rychart
St Helens resident of 12 years
 

mailto:srychart@gmail.com
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From: Breezy Smith
To: Jamie Edwards
Cc: Shanna Duggan
Subject: [External] S.H.A.R.P. After-school Program Funding
Date: Wednesday, May 28, 2025 1:11:38 PM
Attachments: image001.png
Importance: High

Good afternoon,

I hope this email finds you well. I am reaching out on behalf of myself and my children in support of
the SHARP after-school care program. My son has attended this after-school program for the last
four years, and my daughter is finishing her first year in the program. SHARP has been a consistent
source of care and support for my family over the years. I trust that my children are not only in a clean
and safe environment, but they are also well taken care of. As a parent, I have found there is nothing
comparable in St Helens for providing these care needs. Not to mention, the staff are invested in my
children by providing them with one-on-one support, fun, and educational activities daily! If there is
anything I can do to show my support for maintaining funds for this program, please feel free to reach
out to me directly at 503.501.0925.  

Thank you,

Breezy Smith
971.412.8549
Breezy@telluric-ent.us
www.telluric-ent.us
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From: Jillian Sederburg
To: Jamie Edwards
Subject: [External] SHARP program
Date: Tuesday, May 27, 2025 1:36:58 PM
Attachments: SHARP letter.pdf

﻿Good afternoon 

I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to share my strong support for the SHARP
Afterschool Program and to express how much it has meant to both my child and our family.

As the future of the program is being considered, I wanted to take a moment to personally
highlight the positive impact it has had on my kindergartner’s growth, learning, and sense of
belonging. I’ve attached a letter that outlines our experience in more detail and why we
believe SHARP is such a valuable part of the community.

I truly hope you will consider the voices of families like ours when making any decisions
about the program's future. Eliminating SHARP would not only affect the dedicated staff and
working families who rely on it, but would also be a significant loss for the children who
thrive in its safe, enriching environment.

Thank you for your time, consideration, and all the work you do to support our children.

Warm regards,

Jillian Sederburg

mailto:jillian.ps06@gmail.com
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‭Jillian Sederburg‬
‭484 S 11th St.‬
‭Saint Helens, OR 97051‬


‭971-203-6352‬
‭jillian.ps06@gmail.com‬


‭May 27, 2025‬


‭To Whom It May Concern,‬


‭I am writing to express my heartfelt appreciation for the SHARP Afterschool Program and the‬
‭incredibly positive impact it has had on both my kindergartner and our family.‬


‭From the very beginning, the program has provided a safe, nurturing environment where my‬
‭daughter feels welcomed, supported, and engaged. As working parents, it brings us tremendous‬
‭peace of mind knowing she is in a trusted and enriching space while we complete our workdays.‬
‭The dedication and compassion of the staff are truly unmatched.‬


‭Our daughter has flourished socially and academically through the variety of learning‬
‭opportunities, creative activities, and meaningful friendships she has developed. The presence‬
‭of engaging guest speakers and enriching experiences has sparked her curiosity and deepened‬
‭her love of learning in ways we could not have imagined.‬


‭It’s clear to us that SHARP is more than just an afterschool program, it’s a vital part of our‬
‭community. The potential loss of this program would be deeply felt. It would not only negatively‬
‭affect the families who rely on it and the devoted staff who make it possible, but most‬
‭importantly, it would impact the children who benefit from the structure, safety, and inspiration it‬
‭provides every day.‬


‭We are sincerely grateful for everything SHARP has offered, and we hope this essential‬
‭program continues to serve our community for years to come.‬


‭With heartfelt thanks,‬


‭Jillian Sederburg‬
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To the City of St. Helens Budget Committee: 

I respectfully request that the city of St. Helens fully fund and staff the St. 
Helens Public Library for the next fiscal budget. 

The library provides essential services and resources for the community in 
which we live. 

• Makerspace providing opportunities for acquiring employment skills
and education

• Access to valuable information and educational materials and programs
• Meeting space for vulnerable community members, tutoring, CCMH,

WorkSource, mentoring and teen meetings.
• A meeting space and auditorium for organizations and businesses, that

also provides library income.
• Cooling/warming center for vulnerable population

It will be difficult to retain staff if there is a reduction in pay and employee 
benefits. The cost of hiring and training new employees and the loss of a 
cohesive work environment would be detrimental for operations. 

I personally do not live in St. Helens, but I purchase a St. Helens Public Library 
card because it is important to me. 

Thank you, Teresa Knight 
Coordinator for Art Happens @ the Library 
Member of the Columbia Arts Guild 
1700 1st Street, Columbia City, Oregon 97018 



From: Gloria Butsch
To: Jamie Edwards
Subject: FW: [External] Library concerns
Date: Thursday, May 15, 2025 5:16:40 PM

Gloria
Gloria Butsch, CPFO
Finance Director
City of St Helens
503-366-8227

“Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much” – Helen Keller

-----Original Message-----
From: Katie Marsh <katie.luttrell@me.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 15, 2025 5:15 PM
To: John Walsh <jwalsh@sthelensoregon.gov>; Gloria Butsch <gbutsch@sthelensoregon.gov>
Subject: [External] Library concerns

To whom it may concern,

I am reaching out about the possible budget cuts to the library. I have been going to the St Helen’s library off and on
, since I was a child, as of last year, my children and I go to check out books weekly. It’s something we look forward
to as a family and since we have been going, my son who is 6 reads 54 words per min and my daughter who is 8
now reads 228 words per min. We enjoy picking out books, utilizing the sensory activities in the children’s space
and then the occasional Lego nights. These are just a few things that our family participates with among the MANY
other benefits the library has to offer. Cutting the budget to the library would be a huge detriment to our community.
The library is a safe place to many and without the plethora of books for us to choose from, we would not be able to
afford to buy the amount of books we check out which would be a hindrance to my children’s and many others,
growth.

Please reconsider cutting the library’s budget as this is one of the last free, safe places for people of all walks to
learn, to grow and to have a sense of community, especially with the current state of the world, this should be the
last thing we consider skimping on. 

Warmly,
Katie Marsh
Two Flowers Farm LLC
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